

Office of Vocational Rehabilitation OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR P.O. Box 501521 Navy Hill - Bldg. N2

Navy Hill - Bldg. N2 Saipan, MP 96950



"Together We Can Build a Future"

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

March 25, 2021

OVR to rescind previous public notice regarding external meetings

This is to announce that the Office of Vocational Rehabilitation (OVR) will be rescinding a previous public noticed dated March 8, 2021 regarding the temporary stop of attendance for external meetings. The public notice stated that "due to the upcoming submissions of the Internal Controls (IC) and the Comprehensive Statewide Needs Assessment (CSNA) Reports that are mandated by OVR's grantor agency, the Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA), the OVR staff has prioritized these matters in order to maintain compliance, as well as address the large increase of consumer cases in the office."

OVR is proud to report the near completion of these required reports much earlier than expected. Therefore, OVR will be able to resume attending external meetings with our Disability Network Partners (DNP) and all other external meetings, presentations and other affairs that require and/or request OVR's attendance and presence.

For any questions, comments or concerns, please feel free to contact our office at (670) 322-6537/8/9 or via email at arlene@ovrgov.net.

Thank you,

Acting OVR Director

Voice: 670-322-6537/8/9 TTY: (670) 322-6549 Fax: 670-322-6548 E-mail: nmidir@ovrgov.net Website: www.ovrgov.net